New Listing Appointment Instructions and Guide
CJ Listings are changing the way we process our listing appointments. The current system is email based and works as below:

· Judge allocates to Multi-track

· He creates an order and puts a listing appointment date via email

· Clerks create a listing sheet as well with t/w and t/e etc

· Parties email their DTA in on the given date

· CJ listings print these dates off and list the case according to the information given.

· Trial notices drawn.

Above is the process if everything runs smoothly, however this is not always the case. Some parties email late, others phone in, others fax or send a letter. When parties do this it is hard for the CJ listing team to make sure we have everyones dates to avoid available at the time of listing. This means trials are listed on DTA and extra correspondence and complaints are made.

For this reason we are now going to do all our listing appointments by telephone. The parties will call as if they were having a telephone conference with a Judge, the parties will set the conference up but it will be with a listing clerk and only on the point of listing the matter for trial.

The new system will run as below:

· Judge allocates to multi-track or gives relevant order

· The clerk or the Judge calls CJ Listings for a date of a telephone listing appointment (the judge doesn’t fix a date themselves this is to reduce the risk of over listing these appointments)
· CJ listing enter the details of the case into the telephone listing appointment diary.

· Parties phone in on that given date, they are listed over the phone there and then (no paper correspondence needed from the parties)

· Trial notices drawn

The new system will allow the CJ Listing section to deal with the listing appointments on that day – it will also reduce the chance of a mistake as the parties will be actually talking to the clerk to confirm the date.

WHAT MUST HAPPEN IS THAT WHEN THE JUDGE HAS MADE THE DIRECTION, THE DATE IS GIVEN BY CJ LISTINGS – THIS MEANS THAT WHEN A DJ MAKES AN ORDER GIVING A PROVISION FOR A LISTING APPOINTMENT THE DJ ORDERS CLERK NEEDS TO PHONE CJ LISTINGS FOR THE DATE AND THEN PLACE IT IN THE ORDER. THIS IS THE SAME FOR CJ ORDERS.

If the above doesn’t happen then the diary for the telephone listing appointment will be a mess. Also the clerk to the judge still needs to fill in a Listing information sheet giving us the trial window and time estimate and any special directions. The parties should have this information anyway but this will be used as a back up.

THIS PROJECT WILL COME INTO EFFECT FROM AUGUST if any judge wants to direct a listing appointment in June or July they must still use the old email listing appointment system. This is because we have email listing appointments already given up until the end of july. There will be a 3 month trial period to see if it is working.
If anyone has any queries they can call David or Michelle.

Thank you.
